
DNREC/Division of Air Quality 
LEGAL NOTICE 

 
PUBLIC HEARING 

 
The Department of Natural Resources and Environmental Control (DNREC), Division of Air Quality, 
will conduct a public hearing on proposed amendments to Section 2.0 of 7 DE Admin Code 1142, 
“Control of NOx Emissions from Industrial Boilers and Process Heaters at Petroleum Refineries.”   
These amendments are based on a May 31, 2010 agreement between DNREC and the Delaware City 
Refining Company, LLC (“DCRC”) which states that DNREC will propose to revise Section 2.0 of 7 DE 
Admin Code 1142 to provide for compliance with a facility-wide NOx emission cap as an alternative to 
the existing unit specific NOx emission limitations.   
  
In addition, DNREC will propose a document for submittal to the Environmental Protection Agency 
(EPA) as a State Implementation Plan (SIP) revision.  This document, “Demonstration that 
Amendments to Section 2.0 of 7 DE Admin Code 1142, Control of NOx Emissions from Industrial 
Boilers and Process Heaters at Petroleum Refineries, Do not Interfere with Any Applicable 
Requirement of the Clean Air Act (CAA)” demonstrates that these proposed amendments to 7 DE 
Admin Code 1142 will not interfere with attainment or maintenance of any National Ambient Air 
Quality Standard (NAAQS), or any other applicable requirement of the CAA. 

 
The public hearing on this proposed amendments to 7 DE Admin Code 1142, and the associated 
SIP revision, will be held February 1, 2011, beginning at 6:00 p.m., in DNREC’s R&R Bldg. 
Auditorium, 89 Kings Highway, Dover, Delaware 19901. 
 
The proposed amendments and SIP revision may be inspected at the Department’s offices located 
at Blue Hen Corporation Center Suite 5N, 655 South Bay Road, Dover, and at 715 Grantham Lane, 

New Castle, or on the Division of Air Quality website:  
http://www.awm.delaware.gov/Info/Regs/Pages/AQMPlansRegs.aspx 

 
For additional information or any appointments to inspect the proposed amendments or SIP 
revision, please contact Ron Amirikian, Blue Hen Corporation Center Suite 5N, 655 South Bay Road, 
Dover, (302) 739-9402, and ronald.amirikian@state.de.us. 
 

Interested parties shall submit comments in writing on the proposed amendments or SIP revision by 

the end of the comment period, as designated by the hearing officer at this hearing, to Ron 

Amirikian, and/or statements and testimony may be presented either orally or in writing at the 

February 1, 2011 public hearing.  It is requested that those interested in presenting statements at the 

public hearing register in advance and that written statements and comments be addressed to: 

 

Ron Amirikian 
DNREC – Division of Air Quality 

Blue Hen Corporation Center Suite 5N, 655 South Bay Road, Dover, DE 19901 
 

THIS IS THE ONLY TIME THIS NOTICE WILL APPEAR. 

 

http://www.awm.delaware.gov/Info/Regs/Pages/AQMPlansRegs.aspx

